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Incident Summary 

 A Willard School student reported on November 11th at approximately 3:30pm, 

the student was walking near the intersection of LeMoyne and Monroe, where the stu-

dent saw an unknown subject standing in a driveway near a vehicle.  The subject asked 

the student to “come here”.  The subject did not approach the student, and the student 

ignored the subject and continued walking.  The subject was described as a white male, 

shorter, 45-50 years old, with short black hair, a darker or tanned complexion, wearing 

a blue shirt, black pants, and brown dress shoes.  The vehicle was described as a plain, 

white, work van with windows at the rear.  An investigation has determined that the 

subject does not live at the address where he was seen by the student, and neither he nor 

the vehicle are involved with repairs being done at the residence.  This bulletin is being 

sent for awareness due to the suspicious nature of the subject.  RFPD reminds our com-

munity members to always be aware of their surroundings and do not hesitate to call 

911 to report suspicious circumstances. 

Left: A map of the area near 

LeMoyne and Monroe. 
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 Please contact Ofc. Czernik #148 with questions at (708) 714-3543 or email gczernik@vrf.us 


